# 2016~2017 学年度上学期高三年级期中考试

# 黑吉两省八校期中联考

# 英语试卷

2016.10

# 考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分第 [卷(选择题)和第 [卷(非选择题)两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。第 [ 卷每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;第 [ 卷请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。

# 第 [卷(共 100 分)

### 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分 30 分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A 、B 、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What was the man doing when the phone rang?
  - A. Talking to a lawyer.
- B. Tidying the floor.
- C. Taking a shower.
- 2. How long can the woman keep the book at most?
  - A. For three weeks.
- B. For two weeks.
- C. For one week.

- 3. What is the man's suggestion?
  - A. Enjoying the dolphin show first.
  - B. Seeing the elephants first.
  - C. Having a cup of coffee.
- 4. How is the man's performance evaluation?
  - A. Good.

- B. Skillful.
- C. Interesting.

- 5. Whose birthday is around the corner?
  - A. Mother's.

- B. Molly's.
- C. Johnny Holden's.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What caused Jim's injury?
  - A. He fell from his bike.
  - B. A boy kicked his foot.
  - C. The football hit his foot heavily.
- 7. How long does Jim need to stop having sports?
  - A. For 2 days.
- B. For 4 days.
- C. For 30 days.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. What color basketball shirts did the woman collect?
  - A. White.

B. Yellow.

C. Black.

- 9. What will the woman do next?
  - A. Change the basketball shirts.
  - B. Draw pictures on the new shirts.
  - C. Bring the shirts to the man's house.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. What is the relationship between the speakers?
  - A. Classmates.

- B. Doctor and patient.
- C. Teacher and student.
- 11. What part of the man's body hurts badly?
  - A. Brain.

B. Leg.

- C Arm
- 12. Where does the dialogue probably take place?
  - A. In a hospital.
- B. In Dan's home.
- C. In a classroom.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

- 13. When did Louise really start to enjoy working at the center?
  - A. About one year ago.
  - B. About one and a half years ago.
  - C. About two years ago.
- 14. How did Louise feel when she started working at the center?
  - A. Excited.

- B. Confident.
- C. Nervous.
- 15. What is Louise proud of most about working with children?
  - A. Seeing them have a lot of fun.
  - B. Thinking of new things for them to do.
  - C. Helping the less able ones achieve more.
- 16. What is the conversation mainly about?
  - A. Family education. B. Louise Graham's job. C. Avoiding mistakes.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

- 17. Where is the exhibition?
  - A. In Town Hall.
- B. At the Arts Center.
- C. In a cinema.

- 18. When will The Rose Garden be on?
  - A. On Monday.
- B. On Saturday.
- C. On Sunday.
- 19. What suggestion does the speaker give to people?
  - A. To watch Alan Brown's films on TV.
  - B. To get tickets for the exhibition in advance.
  - C. To book seats for The Rose Garden immediately.
- 20. What is Detective in the Shadows?
- A. A stage play.
- B. A film.

C. A book.

### 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

- 第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)
  - 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

A

# Let's enjoy a movie!



# Zootopia

From a large elephant to a small mouse, animals live happily together in Disney's Zootopia.

Language: English

Running Time: 1 Hour and 30 Minutes

Price: Weekdays—— \$ 50 \$ 25 (children under 6)
Weekends—— \$ 60 \$ 30 (children under 6)

I've never imagined the movie is so interesting. There are 64 kinds of animals in it. After I watched the movie, I learned more about animals. I would highly recommend this movie to those animal lovers.

--- Iohn

I have seen many cartoons of this kind, but this one is surprisingly funny and I love the sweet voice in it. My brother and I just couldn't help laughing from the beginning to the end.

— David

This movie is so well made. I went to see it with my 5-year-old son last Sunday afternoon. I love the beautiful music while my son loves the rabbit police of ficer Judy very much. It shows that small animals like her can also do serious work.

--- Nancy

21. What language is spoken in the movie?

A. Chinese.

B. English.

C. French.

D. Japanese.

22. How long does the movie last?

A. 60 minutes.

B. 90 minutes.

C. 100 minutes.

D. 120 minutes.

23. What impressed John most in the movie?

A. The sweet voice.

B. The funny actors.

C. The beautiful music.

D. The different kinds of animals.

24. How much did Nancy and her son pay for watching the movie?

A. \$120.

B. \$100.

C. \$ 90.

D. \$75.

В

A couple from Minneapolis decided to go to Florida for a long weekend to warm themselves up during one terribly icy cold winter. They planned to stay at the very same hotel where they spent their honeymoon 20 years ago. They both had jobs, so it was decided that the husband would fly to Florida on a Thursday, and his wife would follow him the next day. Upon arriving as planned, the husband checked into the hotel. There he decided to open his laptop and send his wife an e-mail back in Minneapolis. However, he accidentally left off one letter in her address and sent the e-mail without noticing his mistake.

In the same time: In Houston, a woman had just returned from her husband's funeral (葬礼). He was a minister of many years who had been "called home to glory" following a heart attack. The woman checked her e-mail, expecting messages from family and friends. Upon reading the first message, she fainted (昏厥) and fell to the floor. Her son rushed into the room, found his mother on the floor and saw the computer screen which read:

To: My Loving Wife

From: Your Departed (出发) Husband

Subject: I've arrived!

I've just arrived and have been checked in. I see that everything has been prepared for your arrival tomorrow. Looking forward to seeing you then. Hope your journey is as uneventful (平静) as mine was.

- P. S. Sure is hot down here.
- 25. What mistake did the husband make after checking into the hotel?
  - A. He checked into a wrong hotel.
  - B. He forget to bring the laptop.
  - C. He forgot to mail his letter.
  - D. He misspelled her wife's address.

26. The expression "called home to glory" probably suggests that the man had \_\_\_\_\_.

A. died and gone to heaven

B. called his family to say hello

C. been awarded an honor

D. gone back to his hometown

27. How did the woman probably feel after reading the e-mail?

A. Pleased.

B. Frightened.

C. Angry.

D. Moved.

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

SAN FRANCISCO (AP) — Samsung says new Galaxy Note 7 smartphones will be available in U.S. stores starting Wednesday to replace about 1 million devices that are being recalled because their batteries can catch fire.

The South Korean company has been scrambling to fix problems caused by faulty batteries in the latest version of its top-of-the-line smartphone, which first went on sale last month.

When it first offered on Sept. 2 to replace the affected Note 7 phones, Samsung said it would swap them for models of its other phones, such as the Galaxy S7, until supplies of replacement Note 7 devices became available.

Samsung followed up last week by announcing that U. S. consumers who had purchased one of the recalled phones could choose between a replacement or a refund for the device, which sells for about \$850. That offer was jointly announced with officials at the U. S. Consumer Product Safety Commission after Samsung was criticized for not coordinating more closely with the commission.

Safety officials have urged Note 7 owners to turn off their phones and return them immediately. They cited reports of Note 7 batteries overheating in the United States, including 26 instances where individuals were burned and 55 that caused property damage.

The problem doesn't affect all Note 7 phones, because Samsung uses batteries from different suppliers. But the company has said about 2.5 million devices may be affected worldwide, including 1 million sold in the United States.

Samsung also said it's pushing out two software updates through wireless carriers. One will show a green battery icon to confirm that a Note 7 device is a new one that doesn't have the battery problem. The other will display a short notice to owners of older phones covered by the recall, telling them to turn off their device and take it in for a replacement.

About a quarter of affected phones had been exchanged in the United States by Tuesday, according to a spokeswoman for Samsung's U. S. subsidiary. She was unable to say how many Note 7 buyers sought refunds, but said"the vast majority" received a different Samsung phone as a replacement.

- 28. What's wrong with the affected Note 7 phones?
  - A. The price of them is too high.
  - B. Their batteries can catch fire.
  - C. They are similar to iphone 7.
  - D. They have problems with their earphones.
- 29. What can a U.S. consumer who had purchased one of the recalled phones do according to Samsung's announcement?
  - A. To sell his/her recalled phone to others for about \$850.
  - B. To choose a replacement and a refund for his/her recalled phone.
  - C. To return the recalled phone and get a replacement or a refund(about \$850) for the device.
  - D. To use the recalled phone to replace a Galaxy S7 first and then one of the new Note 7 devices for free.

- 30. How many affected phones had been exchanged in the United States by Tuesday?
  - A. About 0.25 million.
  - B. About 0. 625 million.
  - C. About 0, 875 million.
  - D. About 1million.
- 31. What can we learn from the passage?
  - A. The Galaxy S7 devices are the safest.
  - B. The Note 7 phones sold in China are safe.
  - C. The Note 7 phones used batteries from different suppliers never have the same problems.
  - D. At least 81 cases of Note 7 batteries overheating were reported in the United States.

#### D

Shyness is the cause of much unhappiness for a great many people. Shy people are anxious and self-conscious; that is, they are concerned with their own appearance and actions too much. Negative thoughts are constantly occurring in their minds: What kind of impression am I making? Do they like me? Do I sound stupid? Am I wearing unattractive clothes?

It is obvious that such uncomfortable feelings must affect people unfavorably. A person's self-concept is reflected in the way he or she behaves and the way a person behaves affects other people's reactions. In general, the way people think about themselves has a deep effect on all areas of their lives.

Shy people, who have low respect, are likely to be passive and easily influenced by others. They need faith that they are doing "the right thing". Shy people are very sensitive to criticism. It makes them feel inferior(自卑). They also find it difficult to be pleased by praises because they believe they are unworthy of praise. A shy person may respond to a praise with a statement like this one: "You're just saying that to make me feel good, I know it's not true." It is clear that, while self-awareness is a healthy quality, overdoing it is harmful.

Can shyness be completely got rid of, or at least reduced? Fortunately, people can overcome shyness with determination since shyness goes hand in hand with lack of self respect. It is important for people to accept their weakness as well as their strengths. Each one of us has his or her own characteristics. We are interested in our own personal ways. The better we understand ourselves, the easier it becomes to live up to our chances for a rich and successful life.

- 32. What is the first paragraph mainly about?
  - A. The cause of shyness.
  - B. The feelings of shy people.
  - C. The effect of shyness on people.
  - D. The questions in the minds of shy people.
- 33. According to passage, what can the writer agree with most?
  - A. Self-awareness is harmful to people.
  - B. Self-awareness is a good characteristic.
  - C. Self-awareness is the cause of unhappiness.
  - D. Self-awareness is a weak point of shy people.
- 34. What is the shy people's reaction to praise?
  - A. They are pleased by it.
  - B. They feel they are worthy of it.
  - C. They are very sensitive to it.
  - D. They feel it is not true.

- 35. According to the passage, shyness can .
  - A. enable us to understand ourselves better
  - B. block our chances for a successful life
  - C. help us to live up to our full development
  - D. have nothing to do with lack of self respect
- 第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

While it is impossible to live completely free of stress, it is possible to prevent stress as well as reduce its effect when it can't be avoided. \_\_36\_\_

**●** 37

When you are nervous, angry or upset, try releasing the pressure through exercise or physical activity. Running, walking, playing tennis, and working in your garden are just some of the activities you might try.

### ■ Take care of yourself.

<u>38</u> If you easily get angry and can't sleep well enough, or if you're not eating properly, it will be more likely that you will fall into stressful situations. If stress repeatedly keeps you from sleeping, you should consult a doctor.

### ● Make time for yourself.

Schedule time for both work and entertainment. Don't forget, play can be just as important to your overall well-being as work. 39 Go window-shopping or work on a hobby. Allow yourself at least a half hour each day to do something you enjoy.

**4**0

Stress can result from disorganization and a feeling that "there's so much to do, and not enough time". Trying to take care of everything at once can be too much for you and as a result, you may not achieve anything. Instead, make a list of everything you have to do, then do one thing at a time, checking off each task as it is completed. Set out to do the most important task first.

- A. Try physical activity.
- B. Make a list of things to do.
- C. Do whatever you like and want to do.
- D. You could smile to yourself in front of a mirror every day.
- E. The following are suggestions for ways to deal with stress.
- F. You should make every effort to eat well and get enough rest.
- G. You need a break from your daily routine to just relax and have fun.

# 第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

It all began over six years ago, when James found Bob, starving and 41, outside of his room in Tottenham, North London. Struggling to stop using drugs, James was initially unwilling to 42 the poor creature. But he couldn't 43 to see nothing and go. James cleaned Bob's wounds and bought him some 44, which cost £28. At the time, James was busking(街头卖艺) and 45 just £25 a day. "It was pretty much the last money I had, but I didn't 46 it was too much to help something 47. I've always loved cats," says James.

Just a few days earlier, James became 48 and lived on the streets. It wasn't long 49 he tried drugs due to the 50 and desperation. By the time he found Bob, he was in

the process of kicking his 51 habit.

As soon as James began taking Bob busking with him, the pair made quite a <u>52</u>—James walking down the road with a cat <u>53</u> his neck. While James sang, Bob lay and sat on a blanket. Soon <u>54</u> were bringing Bob food, toys, even clothes. All the while, Bob's was growing, with videos taken by fans <u>56</u> on YouTube. Before long, a literary agent 57 James. Soon they had publishers on board and six months later they had a book.

Today, James says he's drug-free and <u>58</u> he won't return to his former life. For this, he thanks Bob: "It's all down to him. For the first time, I felt like I had <u>59</u>. Because of him, I had made up my mind to make my life more 60, to make his life better, too."

him, I had made up my mind to make my life more 60, to make his life better, too."			
41. A. worried	B. delighted	C. relaxed	D. wounded
42. A. cut in	B. make up	C. take in	D. put up
43. A. pretend	B. wait	C. decide	D. afford
44. A. clothes	B. medicine	C. food	D. water
45. A. spending	B. earning	C. borrowing	D. costing
46. A. feel	B. conclude	C. find	D. learn
47. A. in fact	B. in need	C. in favor	D. in case
48. A. rich	B. hopeless	C. tiresome	D. homeless
49. A. before	B. until	C. after	D. unless
50. A. carelessness	B. illness	C. loneliness	D. business
51. A. sleeping	B. singing	C. drugging	D. drinking
52. A. sight	B. view	C. scenery	D. point
53. A. driving away	B. hanging over	C. breaking down	D. getting off
54. A. partners	B. customers	C. passers-by	D. beggars
55. A. pain	B. courage	C. business	D. fame
56. A. reported	B. packed	C. continuing	D. appearing
57. A. approached	B. approved	C. conducted	D. convinced
58. A. insists	B. requires	C. commands	D. desires
59. A. neighborhood	B. family	C. suitcase	D. pressure
60. A. flexible	B. cautious	C. harmful	D. comfortable

# 第 [ 卷 (共 50 分)

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下列材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或用括号内单词的正确形式。

"I have used all my prehistoric powers <u>61</u> (swim)," Fu Yuanhui said in an interview after she qualified for the women's 100m backstroke final. When asked <u>62</u> her hopes were for the final, she said: "No expectation! I'm very satisfied now!"

That's how she began to rock China's internet and social media. Add her exaggerated 63 (face) expressions and humour, and she quickly became an online celebrity.



She eventually won a bronze medal in the 100m backstroke final, not gold. 64 that hasn't reduced the affection from her fans.

Young Chinese social media 65 (user) have been drawn to her straight-forward character, her sincerity and her attitude towards competition.

Joanna Zhan, a fan in Chongqing, said she liked Fu because she is "so cute, and she is as powerful <u>66</u> a mudslide(泥石流)". "Fu interpreted the Olympic spirit of challenging 67 (she) and enjoying the game," she added.

One fan, Feng Zhu, told the BBC she liked Fu because she always said 68 (exact) what was on her mind.

Jing Ying Li, a female entrepreneur in Sichuan province, said she heard about Fu from her friends. "Almost everyone 69 (talk) about her," she said.

But it seems Fu is part of a generational change in attitude towards \_\_70\_ (compete).

### 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同学们交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。错误涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(∧),并在其下面写上该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写上修改后的词。

注意:1.每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

A young man came to visit a old wise man. He was unhappy because an old lady.

Several week ago, he gave the lady five yuan after she told him a pitiful story what she experienced. Therefore, he later found out that she had become quite wealth by telling the same story to beg. The wise man told him, "You are a young man and have many things to learn from. This old lady hasn't cheated you. She has in fact told you a beautiful story and offers you a chance to prove her kindness at the cost of only five yuan."

Devote yourself to focus on the sunny side of things.

## 第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分)

假设你是李华。把好朋友 Colin 借给你的一件非常珍贵的物品丢了。请给他写一封英文短信说明情况。

### 内容包括:

- 1. 物品丢失的经过;
- 2. 表达歉意;
- 3. 提出解决方案。

### 注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。